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B-1 

COMMENTS AND RESPONSES 
 

A public information meeting was held on May 5, 2005. Comments and responses are summarized for 
this meeting, followed by verbatim copies of the comments and letters received. 
 
Public Comments 
 
A-1 William Bagley 
A-2 Sallie Clinard 
A-3 Judith Gray 
A-4 Bonnie Kopf 
A-5 Ed Kopf 
A-6 Randy Kopf 
A-7 George A. Olcott 
A-8 Theresa Poirier 
A-9 Shirley Ryan 
A-10 David S. Sharpe 
A-11 Lillian Silverstein 
A-12 Steve Small 
A-13 Charles D. Troiano 
 
Agency Comments 
 
B-1 U.S. Department of Transportation, Federal Aviation Administration 
B-2 U.S. Department of Homeland Security, (FEMA) 
B-3 Southern Nevada Water Authority 
 



 

B-2 

Table B-1 
Response to Comments 

Comment 
Number Comment Response 

A-1 Mr. Bagley represents the property owner 
at Dean Martin Drive (formerly Industrial 
Road) and Russell Road. The property 
owner is concerned about potential right-
of-way (ROW) impacts. 

As described in Section 2.3.4, ROW would not 
be needed at this location. 

A-2 Ms. Clinard expressed concerns regarding 
Blue Diamond Road and Dean Martin 
Drive, extending Decatur Boulevard over 
the Union Pacific Railroad (UPRR) 
tracks, and adding a left-turn signal at 
Warm Springs Road and Dean Martin 
Drive. 

The Nevada Department of Transportation 
(NDOT) is constructing a new interchange at 
Blue Diamond Road and Interstate Highway 15 
(I-15). As part of this project, improvements 
would be made to the Blue Diamond 
Road/Dean Martin Drive intersection, and the 
Warm Springs Road/Dean Martin Drive 
intersection. Clark County is planning 
improvements to Decatur Boulevard at the 
UPRR crossing. 

A-3 Ms. Gray expressed support for the 
proposed interchanges as part of the 
project. 

Thank you for your support. 

A-4 – A-6  The Kopf family expressed concern about 
the Pebble Road interchange. The area is 
a rural residential area, and an interchange 
would harm their neighborhood. 

Pebble Road is proposed as an overpass instead 
of an interchange (see Section 1.3.1). 

A-7 Mr. Olcott expressed concerns regarding 
construction delays for the Blue Diamond 
Road and Silverado Ranch Boulevard 
projects. Mr. Olcott also expressed his 
opinion that an interchange is not needed 
at Pebble Road, construction would be 
limited to daytime hours, impacts to air 
quality and noise, Southern Nevada 
Supplemental Airport, improvements to 
Las Vegas Boulevard, and crime. 

Construction is underway for the I-15/Blue 
Diamond Road interchange and related 
improvements. Construction of the Silverado 
Ranch Boulevard interchange began in summer 
2006. Previous planning documents identified 
the need for a potential interchange at Pebble 
Road; however, after further analysis, an 
overpass is now proposed (see Section 1.3.1). 
If this project is approved, mitigation measures 
for construction noise will be addressed in the 
contract documents, which will require the 
contractor to submit a noise control plan (see 
Section 2.5.3). Air quality hot spot and mobile 
source analyses were prepared indicating no 
exceedances of air quality standards (see 
Sections 2.4.2 and 2.4.3). The Southern Nevada 
Supplemental Airport is under separate 
environmental review by Federal Aviation 
Administration (FAA) and will address surface 
transportation needs of the facility.  

A-8 Ms. Poirier requested that a traffic signal 
be installed at Wigwam Avenue and Las 
Vegas Boulevard South due to safety 
concerns. 

A traffic signal would be installed at Las Vegas 
Boulevard South and Wigwam Avenue as part 
of the proposed project. 



 

B-3 

Table B-1 
Response to Comments 

Comment 
Number Comment Response 

A-9 Ms. Ryan requested that a traffic signal be 
installed at Wigwam Avenue and Las 
Vegas Boulevard South due to safety 
concerns. 

A traffic signal would be installed at Las Vegas 
Boulevard South and Wigwam Avenue as part 
of the proposed project. 

A-10 Mr. Sharpe stated that Silverado Ranch 
Boulevard, Pebble Road, Spencer Street, 
and Maryland Parkway should be 
completed before new projects are started. 

Construction on the Silverado Ranch 
Boulevard interchange began in summer 2006. 
Clark County will continue to improve local 
streets in accordance with their master plan. 

A-11 Ms. Silverstein requested that a traffic 
signal be installed at Wigwam Avenue 
and Las Vegas Boulevard South due to 
safety concerns. 

A traffic signal would be installed at Las Vegas 
Boulevard South and Wigwam Avenue as part 
of the proposed project. 

A-12 Mr. Small commented on McCarran and 
the proposed Ivanpah airports in regards 
to air quality attainment standards. 

See Section 2.9.3 for information regarding the 
proposed Southern Nevada Supplemental 
Airport. 

A-13 Mr. Troiano stated his preference for a 
mass transit system instead of roadway 
improvements to I-15 and concerns about 
interchange spacing.  
 

The Regional Transportation Commission of 
Southern Nevada (RTC) is analyzing a 
proposed mass transit system within the Las 
Vegas Valley (see Section 2.9.3). The proposed 
interchanges meet FHWA’s interchange 
spacing criteria for urban freeways. The reason 
a potential Pebble Road interchange was 
eliminated from further consideration was 
because of inadequate interchange spacing (see 
Section 1.3.1). 

B-1 U.S. Federal Aviation Administration 
(FAA) stated no comments regarding 
impacts to Las Vegas McCarran 
International Airport and would like to 
continue correspondence regarding 
proposed surface transportation 
improvements. 

NDOT will notify FAA of future surface 
transportation projects potentially affecting 
their facilities. 

B-2 The Federal Emergency Management 
Agency (FEMA) stated that any 
development must comply with the 
requirements of their respective Flood 
Damage Prevention Ordinances. 

NDOT will comply with all federal 
requirements regarding protection of 
designated floodway and floodplain areas. 

B-4 Southern Nevada Water Authority 
(SNWA) requested that plans be 
submitted to SNWA Development Plan 
Review office for review to determine any 
relocation requirements needed for 
SNWA facilities. 

NDOT will comply with all local requirements 
regarding water utilities. Plans will be 
submitted to SNWA as requested. 

 



















































































 



 

 

APPENDIX C 

COOPERATING AGENCY 



 

 











 

 

APPENDIX D 

SECTION 7 CONSULTATION CORRESPONDENCE 



 

 















 

 

APPENDIX E 

PROCEDURES FOR ABATEMENT OF HIGHWAY TRAFFIC NOISE  
AND CONSTRUCTION NOISE 



 

 





















 



 

 

APPENDIX F 

SHPO CONCURRENCE LETTER  

AND 

NATIVE AMERICAN CONSULTATION LETTERS 
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